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This publication is a high-level summary 
of the most recent tax developments 
applicable to business owners, investors, 
and high net worth individuals. Enjoy! 

TAX TICKLERS ... some quick points to consider ... 

• A review of the Income Tax Act is to be completed
by June 30, 2017. The Federal Government has
noted it plans to implement initiatives aimed at
simplifying the system.

• Does your corporation make sales to other
corporations in which you or another relative has
an interest? If so, your access to small business
tax rate may be affected.
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• Curious about how the new federal Liberal Government has performed against
their election promises? How about what may be forthcoming? The
website, www.trudeaumetre.ca, tracks the progress on their promises. It notes
whether the promises have been achieved, broken, in progress, or not yet
started.

• How will the 2016 Federal Budget tax changes impact you? Find out using this
Parliamentary Budget Officer calculator found at http://www.pbo-dpb.gc.ca/en/
Tax%20Calculator°/o20Tool.

PRINCIPAL RESIDENCE EXEMPTION (PRE): Changes to Reporting 

On October 3, 2016, Minister of Finance Bill Morneau announced a number of 
measures to address perceived abuses of the PRE. The PRE essentially allows 
gains experienced upon the sale of a principal residence to be tax free. Here are some 
of the major changes. 

Reporting the Sale of a Principal Residence 
While the legislation has always required that property be 
designated as a principal residence, CRA has historically waived 
the requirement for any filings or disclosure where the entire gain 
was exempt due to the PRE. However, effective for sales of 
property eligible for the PRE occurring on January 1, 2016 and 
later, individuals will be required to report the sale in their 
personal income tax return. Basic infonnation such as the year of acquisition, proceeds 
of disposition, and the address of the property must be disclosed. This reporting may 
also be required where the property has not been sold but there is a deemed disposition. A 
deemed disposition may occur, for example, when a personal home is converted into 
something else, like a rental property. 
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